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Seminarians

The true motivation of religious life is the 
response to God’s invitation and the desire to 

follow Christ. “I am thirsty” (John 19. 28).  
I experienced God’s Love and felt a strong desire 
to answer His Call to Canada: God will help me 
overcome many challenges, such as learning a 

new language and a new culture.

Vincent 
Hanh Nguyen
From: Bui Chu, Vietnam

St. Peter’s Seminary

After 10 years of priestly formation in Vietnam 
and Canada, I am getting ready to become a 
priest for the Archdiocese of Saint Boniface. 

Your generosity motivates me to serve its 
people! When I was ordained to the transitional 

diaconate in June 2021, I was so happy to see 
that my vocational dream was becoming reality.

Paul 
Nguyen

From: Kontum, Vietnam
St. Peter’s Seminary

My prayers and thoughts are with you, the 
people of Saint Boniface, especially those 

affected by the pandemic. I pray that this will 
make us more resilient and united than ever. I 

am deeply indebted to you for your beneficence 
in supporting my vocation and formation. Thank 

you all! 

Jean-Marcel
Kabongo

From: Mbuji-Mayi,  
Democratic Republic of Congo 

St. Peter’s Seminary

God always surprises me through the generosity 
and love of His people. I sincerely thank you 

for your support throughout my journey to the 
priesthood and I pray for you daily. I pray that 

God would ease the suffering caused by  
the pandemic. 

Peter
Tran

From: Dien huong, Vietnam
St. Peter’s Seminary

My internship year at Saints-Martyrs-Canadiens 
Parish in 2020-21 was full of grace and it 

deepened my desire to work alongside God’s 
people. The year was marked by the Covid-19 

pandemic; nevertheless, I felt that the people of 
the Archdiocese of Saint Boniface were united 
with Christ in His most sorrowful Passion and 

were true signs of compassion.

Serge
Buissé

Home Parish:  
St. Boniface Cathedral

St. joseph Seminary

151 De La Cathédrale Avenue
Winnipeg, Manitoba  R2H 0H6

204-237-9851
archsaintboniface.ca

Through our prayers and 
our gifts, let us be united 

in support of the formation 
of new pastors for the 

Archdiocese of Saint Boniface.


